From: Richard Walker <riawalker@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 21, 2024 10:28 PM
To: Richelle Hodza <rhodza@westonct.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Objection to Request for Variance at Aspetuck Valley Country Club

You don't often get email from riawalker@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: External Sender. Please do not click on links or open attachments from senders you do not trust.

Dear Weston Zoning Board of Appeals,

We own and reside at one of the premises adjacent to the requested encroachment. We write to oppose the applicant's request and ask this Board to deny a variance. As an adjacent property owner, we are subject to the sound increase that has come from the division of the tennis court at the service road, being divided into 4 pickleball courts in the recent past. That increase in noise is already a constant issue for enjoying our front yard.

The proposed additional courts not only encroach on our property in a manner inconsistent with the very purpose of the zoning regulations, but it would also significantly injure the quiet enjoyment of our property.

Thank you,

Richard and Rachael Walker